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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
As you may be aware, the school has a book of condolence that you can write in should you wish to 
commemorate the passing of Queen Elizabeth II.  School is closed on Monday 19th September. 
 
 
On Friday 23rd September, we will be hosting our annual coffee 
morning to support Macmillan Cancer Care. Please join us for a cuppa 
and a slice of cake from 9am in the school hall. Any cupcake, biscuit 
or cake donations for us to sell on for this charity would be very well 
received. There will be further information about this coming out 
next week.  
 

Thank you, 

Mrs Cowell-Clark 

 
Contacting us: 
 
Calls can be made to school Monday to Thursday from 8:30am – 4.30pm and Friday 8.30am - 4pm on 
01777 708065.  
 
Enquiries about admissions, school dinners and any other query should be directed to 
office@clarborough.notts.sch.uk    
 
Finance queries should be directed to: finance@clarborough.notts.sch.uk 

 
 
National Online Safety 

 
Every week, National Online Safety (NOS) produce 
informative posters highlighting a specific online item.  
This week they have mentioned ‘Dealing with Grief and 
Queen Elizabeth II’.  
 
A separate Parentmail will be sent out to you with the full 
information poster on this.  Please take a few minutes to 
read through this information.    
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Booking in Lunches, Breakfast Club and Wraparound Club  
 
Parentmail is now open for you to book your child’s lunches, Breakfast club 
and Wraparound places for the Autumn Term 1.  Please note, these must 
be booked one week in advance to allow us to ensure correct staffing and 
meals etc.   
 
Please also note that Breakfast club starts from 7.45am and children will not be allowed into school before 
this time.  Thank you. 
 

We’re on Facebook and Instagram! 
 
We are on Facebook and Instagram!  Search for ‘Clarborough Primary’ and 
follow us for regular updates and see what we are getting up to!  
 

Turn off your engines 
 
Please turn off your car engines whilst waiting in the village hall car 
park and on Hillview Crescent.  This is more environmentally friendly 
and considerate to those around them.   
 
Further, for those parking at the village hall, please can you ensure 
that you park your vehicle appropriately and in the correct parking 
spaces provided to ensure that other parents can get in and out of the car park easily.    

 
Toys and Fidget Toys 
 
Please note that fidget toys or any other sort of toy should not be brought into school unless you have spoken 
with your teacher and they have permitted your child to bring it in.     
 

Star of the Week 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



This week’s theme was: ‘Saying Please and Thank you’ and our Stars of the Week are: 
 

Reception – Kiki 
Year 1 – Harry G  
Year 2 – Laila  
Year 3 – Logan  
Year 4 – Isla O  
Year 5 – Winnie   
Year 6 – Aidan 

 
Well done everyone! 
 
Next week’s theme is: Respecting school equipment  
 
Over the next few weeks, the following themes will be: 
w/b 26th September: Looking out for others 
w/b 3rd October: Perseverance 
w/b 10th October: Reading at home 

 
Nursery and 30hrs: Percy Shaw Class  
 
What a difference a week makes! Our children are doing more and more things 
every day independently. Thank you for the support you give them at home we 
can really tell who has been practising their self-help skills.  
 

Even though they are so young, they are learning to 
say “Good morning Mrs Dean”, sit with their legs 
crossed on the carpet, say “how long will you be?” 

when they want a toy and answer with “2 minutes“ or “5 minutes”.  We are so 
proud of them. We think some of you would be very surprised at how clever they 
can be!  Please encourage them to do these things at home so that it just 
becomes a habit. 
 
Next week, we are thinking about some of the ways we are different and some 
of the ways in which we are the same as one another.  Have a lovely weekend! 
 
 
 
 

Reception: Mary Anning Class 
 

This week Mrs Turton has been measuring the 
children’s brains and she has had her socks 
well and truly blown off by how well they have 
done!  
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
The children have also been talking about who is in their family, including their 
pets, and they have been creating some fantastic pictures to put in the space, 
jungle, polar and under-the-sea areas around school. 
 
 
 
Next week, we will be talking about our hair - the colour, length and style, and 
how we look after it. 
 
 

 
 

 

Year 1: Garrett Morgan Class 
 
This week in Maths, the children have been counting 
forwards and backwards and in English, they have 
been writing speech from the characters in the story 
of 'The Three Little Pigs'.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In Science, Year 1 have been looking at the different types of materials and in Computing, they have been 
learning to log on to a computer.  
 
Next week, they will be designing a house for 'The Three Little Pigs' in English and in Maths, they will be 
comparing objects.  
  



 

Year 2: Professor Brian Cox Class 

 
In English, the children in Year 2 have been retelling the story of ‘The Three Little Pigs.’ 
In Maths they have been adding and subtracting pennies together with counting in 2s, 
5s and 10s.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next week, they will be reading ‘A Letter from the Seaside’ and they will also be carrying on with their adding 
and subtracting money. In English they will be comparing the old and modern versions of ‘The Three Little 
Pigs’ and they will be learning the names of shapes in French.  
 
 

Year 3: Mary Jackson Class  
 

 
This week in Maths, the children in Year 3 have 
been reading and writing numbers to 1000 and 
finding one more and one less.  
 
They are learning their spellings as part of their 
homework and in English they are using 
conjunctions in their stories about Icarus and 
investigating -ology.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
In Clarborough Curriculum, Year 3 are finding out about foods eaten in 
Ancient Greek times and in French they are learning to say ‘my name is …’  
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Their art work is looking at Ancient Greek pottery.  
 
Next week, they are comparing numbers and ordering numbers. They will be answering questions as 
characters from Greek myths and using speech marks too.  
 
Miss Green has asked if the children could bring in an empty water bottle to be used in their art lesson on 
Monday next week.  
 

Year 4: Richard Leakey Class 
 

This week, the children have been using fronted 
adverbials in their descriptive writing in English 
and in Maths, they have been looking at place 
value, adding tens, hundreds and thousands to 
numbers. In Art they have been learning about 
Andy Warhol and in Science they have been 
looking at the classification of animals.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Year 4 have also produced some amazing work for display in the 
Under the Sea area – Great work Year 4! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Next week, Year 4 will be writing persuasive adverts to sell fireworks.  In Maths they will be ordering and 
comparing numbers and they will also be looking at negative numbers. In Clarborough Curriculum, the 
children will be finding out about the religion from the Shang Dynasty times. In Science they will be classifying 
vertebrates. 
 



Year 5: Hedy Lamarr Class 
 

This week in Maths, the children have been 
partitioning numbers to one million. In English 
they have been looking at the life of Queen 
Elizabeth II and in Computing, they have been 
coding using Code Monkey to write number 
variables.  
 
They have also been finding out about Tudor 

fashion, comparing the styles from the rich and poor. In Art, they have been learning 
about the work of Antony Gormley.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next week, in Maths they will be rounding to one million and they will be writing biographies of the Queen 
in English.  In History, they will be investigating food from the Tudor time 
.  
 

Year 6: Alan Turing Class 
  

 
In Maths, Year 6 have been rounding 
numbers to one million and in English they 
have been planning their formal letter based 
on their book, ‘The Island.’   
 
In Clarborough Curriculum, they have been 
learning about the Battle of Britain and in 
Computing, they have revised the 
importance of internet safety.  

 
Next week in Clarborough Curriculum, they will be learning about the Blitz and they 
will write their formal letters in English. In Maths, they will be adding and subtracting 
numbers to one million.  
 
 
 
 



Dates for your Diary…. 
 
Monday 19th September – School closed (Bank Holiday)  
Tuesday 20th September – Children return back to school 
3pm, Tuesday 20th September – Residential Meeting for parents of Year 5 and 6 attending trip 
Friday 23rd September – Macmillan Coffee Morning (details to follow) 
Friday 30th September – Individual School Photos (whole school) 
Monday 3rd October – INSET Day – School closed 
Wednesday 12th to Friday 14th October – Year 5 and 6 Residential Trip 
Monday 17th to Friday 28th October – HALF TERM (2 weeks) 
Monday 31st October – Children return back to school 
 

Out of School Achievements 
 
If your child has any out of school achievements that they would like mentioned in the newsletter, please 
send in your photos/certificates by Thursday to ensure it is included in Friday’s newsletter. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Well done to Aidan who received his medal for taking part in a Judo competition.  
Aidan received Bronze in the Mini Mon - Great work Aidan! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big well done to Joey who received 5x gold medals and a trophy for 
taking part in a gymnastics competition.  Joey received the trophy for 
his overall position in the competition and the five gold medals in 
vault, bar, floor, rings and overall placing – Amazing effort Joey! 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Georgina who received her Rise Explore 1 medal in 
gymnastics this week – fantastic work Georgina! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Breakfast club, wraparound care, 30hours and lunches need to be booked in and paid 
for at least one week in advance on Parentmail.  Breakfast is served daily until 8:20 am. 
If you have any questions or queries relating to Breakfast club, Wraparound and 
lunches please email Mrs Hardie on office@clarborough.notts.sch.uk  

 
 

 
 
Local News 
 
Nottinghamshire County Council use CCTV cars to enforce 
parking outside of schools. They visit schools in 
Nottinghamshire and will record whilst passing, the details 
of any cars parked illegally.  
 
If vehicles are in parked in contravention the registered 
keepers will receive a Penalty Charge Notice.  
 
These restrictions are in place to provide a safe area 
outside of the school where the children will gather or 
cross the road therefore, we ask for your help in keeping 
this area free of parked vehicles.  
 
The school can request enforcement from the car if there 
any concerns regarding parking.   
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